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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th June 2011
Present:
Stuart Harries

Chairman



Chris McLaren

Secretary


Dave Debnam

Vice President


Tony Green

Vice President

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Men’s Captain

Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain



Elaine Harries



Helen Morris

Mark Sains


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments  

The last few weeks have brought some disruption to our regular club nights, with the centre being unavailable to us due to Bank Holidays and also local elections. However, this does not seem to have affected Strider’s training, with PB’s appearing on the race results sheet on a weekly basis. The beginner’s course has also been making commendable progress.

We are now only a few weeks away from our annual Ladies 5k race in Wardown Park. Application forms are available on club nights and from our website, and online entry is now available through the Runner’s World website. All profits from the race will go towards our club charity, Help for Heroes, so I hope to see as many of you as possible either running or marshalling on Sunday 10th July.

I would like to finish by congratulating Dave Hall for his amazing performance in The Forces March (details of which are in the Running Report). I am sure that I am not alone in wondering what Dave’s next challenge will be.

2. Apologies 

Apologies received from Marie Bacon
3. Previous Minutes
Minutes of May meeting were agreed and accepted

4. Matters Arising
Striders application form still requires updating, (min age 18)

Received contact from Cotswold Outdoor regarding group membership, awaiting confirmation
5. Secretary Report
Correspondence Received

Tim Davies resigned from Striders to join Beds Harriers

Minutes of May McCain Management Network meeting

AGM and agenda for the Luton Sports Network on June 14th
Notification of Take 3 4 Life, at Wardown Park on Saturday 23rd July 2011
Correspondence Sent

England Athletics Individual member affiliation, (£685, 137 members)
Race notifications received, (put on notice board)
2011 Ely Standard Grunty Fen Half-Marathon, Sunday September 11th 2011, (Incorporating the 2011 ARC Half - Marathon Championships).
6th Amaudo 10 km run (St Paul’s Walden) September 11th at 1130am

Trent Park Running Club (Enfield), 26th Triffic Trail race, Sunday 26th June, 
6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow forecast shown.
DD gave cheque (£117) from kit sales, C M gave £110, entry fees from Standalone 10K 
Five new members applications were presented and accepted.  Welcome to Tony Ireland, Miriam Tedder, David Burnett, Nicole Chesham and Cathy O’Connor.
7. Running Report for events during May 2011 – Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby

Sunday 1st
Only two weeks after the London marathon, Dave Hall has already run the Neolithic Marathon in preparation for his 5 marathons in five days later on in the month.

Monday 2nd
Mark Sains ran the Coventry May Day 5mls in a new P.B. time.

Wednesday 4th  
Seven Striders ran the Silverstone 10k with five P.B.s recorded.

Sunday 8th
Six Striders ran the St Albans 10k with Linda Kelly running a P.B.

Sunday 15th
Peter Breslin and Lynn Doyle ran the Long Leg 10k. whilst 




Matt Crossland ran a P.B. in the Stevington 12k.

Tuesday 17th  
Thom Darby and Stewart Read ran P.B.s in the Bedford 6mls.

Sunday 22nd
Louise Peters ran a P.B. of 10:42 in a 3000m track race at Luton.

Three Striders made the long trip to run the Edinburgh marathon with very good P.B. runs for John Ryan and Alan Weir each going well under 4 hours and Kieran Fitzpatrick over the 4 hours. Well done to all 3 of them.

Monday 23rd
Peter Breslin ran the Wheathamstead 10k.

Saturday 28th 
Andy Ward recorded a P.B. in a Half Ironman Triathlon event.

We did mention earlier in this report that Dave Hall was to run five marathons in five days for the Forces charity. Here is the report on how it all went for him.

Let us start by saying that if anybody from Stopsley Striders was ever going to complete an event like this we had no doubt that Dave is just the man. He loves to run and run; he doesn’t know the meaning of rest days, for Dave they don’t exist.


The challenge was to run 134mls in five days, which works out at 3mls over five marathons, some days just over marathon distance, some days just under. On his first day Dave ran 4:22:16 and finished 12th. Day two he ran 3:56and finished 8th. On day three Dave ran 4:21:15 for 29mls and took the lead. He said he felt so good when he finished the race he could have run the distance again! Day four he ran 3:27:57 and opened up a big lead and on day five he ran 3:25:10 and ended up winning the whole event by a couple of hours. As you can see from his times he got faster as the event went on. He has said he has never felt so good in any event he has run.

As your two captains we would like to say not only from ourselves but from the club as well a massive thank you and well done to Dave on achieving this tremendous task not only doing it  for himself but also for the recognition he has brought to our club. Dave, we are all proud of you. We know you are a very modest man and will not enjoy the recognition, but you deserve every bit you get. Just to prove Dave is fully recovered and back to himself again, he has just done a speed session. That’s our Dave.

8. Strider of the Month.

The award for May 2011 goes to David Hall for his five marathons challenge.

9. Ladies 5K





Re-measured course – John Catlin 3rd May, waiting for report and certificate.

Race referee – John Catlin to arrange.  Follow up
Risk assessment updated and sent to M McIntyre, with Affiliation certificate, Insurance letter.  Awaiting approval from Safety Advisory Group

Trophies to be ordered

Promedicus to supply two first aiders

RK has posted entry forms to previous entrants

Numbers are available from Up & Running

Photographer, SH

Task list to be updated

Chief marshal still needs appointing

10. Alf Brown Championship – 23rd June

Handicap form out for completion by entrants.  Two races within previous 12 months.

Handicaps to be calculated by M Sains

Course is 2 miles

Need timekeeper, marshals and recorders at finish

Membership numbers to be worn on vest

11. Three Counties XC – Stopsley round 18th December 2011.

Luton Regional Sports Centre is not available 30th October due to dancing event.  Wellingborough have agreed to swap, therefore date is now 18th December 2011

Booking form and course map to M McIntyre, reply received

Regional Sports Centre booked and paid in full

Court booked 
18 Dec 2011 07:00 to 14:00

Tables (8?) and chairs will be available

Does not want to change Ladies & Mens toilets, as done previously

Back up toilets & showers, ladies and mens at back of centre

5 or 6 staff on duty in morning

Concern over parking, swimming pool parking won't be ready, contacted Stopsley High School as back up, awaiting response.  If not available, approach 6th form college

Access to kitchen to fill water boilers, 

Striders to pre-prepare rolls, cakes and bring Sunday

Have a meeting with S Neale a few weeks before event
12. Striders 30th Anniversary celebration – 2012

Need to agree a date, possibly June 2012

Looked at White Horse, Tea Green.  Min 80 in marquee, felt £45 head too costly

Event will probably party or disco.  EH to find prices of suitable places, e.g. Riverside Suite, Brache, Luton Rugby Club
13. A.O.B.





(TG) 7/8 July 2012, Wardown Park will not be available for Ladies 5K.  Park is booked for Luton Carnival and also Mela.  Olympic torch is also due in Luton on that weekend. Need to decide new date for Ladies 5K for 2012
(DD) Striders Newsletter Received a request from a member that the newsletter be made available on line for members who have difficulty in attending club nights.  After discussion, it was decided that hard copy was preferable, but there was a case for both.  Newsletter will be on-line a few weeks after publication. 
(HM) Beds County Championships Asked for dates and also raised point that it wasn’t clear that Whipsnade 10K was County Championship event.  Registration table was not easily visible, so a number of possible entrants would have missed out on entering
The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th July 2011 at LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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